


C2C CAC Agenda/Meeting Notes April 2020

	CAC Name:
	Camp Second Chance Community Advisory Committee

	Date:
	4-05-2020

	Meeting Location: 
	Arrowhead Gardens Welcome Center
9200 2nd Ave SW, Seattle

	Call to Order (time): 
	2:10 pm

	CAC Members in Attendance: 
	Willow Fulton
Aaron Garcia
Grace Stiller
Judi Carr

	Permitted Encampment Members in Attendance: 
	1

	Operator Representatives in Attendance: 
	Josh Castle, Eric Pattin

	Community Members in Attendance: 
	3

	City of Seattle Staff in Attendance: 
	Shawn Neal

	Recorder/ Note Taker: 
	Willow Fulton

	Previous Meeting Notes Approved: 
	Yes

	Previous Meeting Notes Posted: 
	No



CAC Member Reports:
Willow: Myers way has been fairly clear though there have been a few cars parked in odd places – but they don’t seem to stay.  There have been 2 stolen cars dumped nearby recently so be sure to report via non-emergency line if anyone sees a car parked that looks stripped or abandoned.  Has been in touch with people in the area – neighbors are available to help each other if anyone needs it. Has heard that camp is not allowing visitors but please reach out if there are specific needs for drop offs – for the camp or anyone in our network.

Judi: Everything is closed at Arrowhead Gardens including meeting rooms and even lobbies – they are taking vans to grocery stores, but everyone is just figuring out how to stay in and stay sane.
- has a question from a community member not able to attend - Billie – how are people at the camp surviving?
- Eric – doing ok – they’ve had to limit visitors and overnight guests due to COVID-19 – Sound Foundations volunteers are still building but coming in through the back gate and have their own honey bucket now – spirits are good and they are getting donations of things they need – Fauntleroy church made masks for all of the residents. 

Grace: Bakery nuveau cutting back to 2 deliveries per week due to their reduced hours.  Community news: Community gardens are considered agriculture so they are allowed to be open – they are practicing social distancing – New Start is doing a latin garden – the only one in the area so they are really excited.  New Start school is in session and studying remotely.  Burien community garden is also open

Applied for grant from Rose foundation to fund project for invasive weed removal in the parcel behind camp (process started a couple of years ago with a walkthrough assessment of the weeds present) – sent email to Josh to see if LIHI could manage the stipends if it’s awarded – will get word at end of April is it’s granted. Involves job training, gear (shoes/tools), food for workers, stipend pay, and dumping fees.  Grace has full budget in proposal
- Josh: Sounds like a wonderful thing - will try to coordinate to see if LIHI can help facilitate
- Willow – will we be able to do this work if the stay at home order is extended?  Sounds like Social Distancing could be practiced, and people would need to assess risk – but would it be an exception to the order?
- Yes – especially education and training piece – that could be done online.  Other activities we could see what’s possible, but definitely start with educational pieces

Aaron: CDA received COVID-19 response funding from Seattle Foundation – they have brought someone on to work on that (accounting, etc) – they hope to start doing intake for assistance requests very soon (probably rent or utility payments or some other sort of stipends).
All Highline district schools have gone to remote learning, so a lot of work being done there.

Progress/Case Management Report:

50 residents – 17 women, 33 men
2 to housing
1 911 call for mental health concerns
2 new intakes – both with jobs

2 new houses built and placed – 3rd on the way

It’s great to see everyone involved – everyone is in good spirits in spite of virus concerns – big thanks to all the donors helping out at this crucial time.

They are a little low on paper plates – there may have been a mix up with part of the order with LIHI (Josh is going to follow up – Willow offered to pick some up Wednesday if they need it) – they have plenty of hand sanitizer, cleaning products, TP.

Operation Sack Lunch is providing meals daily – Camp member picks them up from Millionaires Club at 2:00 every day – LIHI pays for the transport.


Operations Report: 

Josh: He and Eric have been working with Cheryl and Barb from Sound Foundations to figure out how to keep volunteer building work happening – they now have a path cleared and are using the back exit gate and a separate porto and hand washing station – keeping groups small and practicing social distancing and heightened hygiene awareness.  They have been able to complete 2 houses to replace some older versions that were not in good shape.


Leah: Church has shut down in person operations since early March – they are staying engaged and focused on continuing to support community partnerships – especially C2C – supporting and building tiny homes for COVID-19 isolation and also for villages - they are also working with Sound Foundations to make sure they can help out with supplies and projects – they put out a call today for plates and bowls.  Was also helping to set up childcare for emergency workers at the church, but that has changed due to the West Seattle Bridge shutdown, so they are looking at other ways they might be able to offer their building/grounds.  The agreement with LIHI is still in the works – COVID-19 response has put some things on hold, but they are looking forward to having that finalized.
- Josh: thanks to Fauntleroy UCC for the help with the recent tiny houses, and they will work to get the agreement finalized 


City of Seattle Report: 

Shawn: No specific updates related to Myers Way - a LOT of work going on for COVID-19 response – particularly shelter re-distribution. One being looked at in West Seattle at the SW Teen Center.
Have opened new village on Cherry street with LIHI (TC Spirit Village) - 25 houses, kitchen, hygiene trailer – they take referrals from Reach and the affiliated church program.  The village model is really helpful in helping people be safer and healthier.

- Willow asked about up and coming village projects – it would be helpful to know how many new villages might be available with warmer weather coming and the likelihood of seeing more unsanctioned camping in the cleared areas. 
- Funding passed for 2 more villages or enhanced shelters – not sure if Cherry was one of those or not – Bitter Lake might be another.
- Josh – 28 rooms being set up at Bitter Lake enhanced shelter that will be opened in the coming weeks – also, doubling the number of houses Lake Union village– this work is being done under the COVID-19 emergency order - none of these are quarantine but focused on sheltering those at high risk.  There is also another $2million passed in the city budget to open villages this year – the recent ordinance opened up the zoning options for the number of sites – but they would have to go back to city council for additional budget.
- Shawn - - there are a couple of sites for Safe parking but they quite small (3-5 spaces) so they are looking for additional suitable locations.

			
New Business: 

[bookmark: _Hlk488831879]Public Comment/Questions: 

Tracy: For Shawn – has a potential operator been identified for shelter being proposed at SW teen life center?
- Still not sure if they are going to do shelter there- the West Seattle Bridge closure may be a factor as it limits residents from being able to get needed supplies

Kerry: If there are people in the community that want provide referral to someone to get into shelter, what’s the best way to get them in touch with resources?
- Shawn: Shelters downtown are still accepting intakes – DESC is a good hub to go to – Mary’s Place is also a good resource for families
- Willow – 211 may also be a resource – also allhomekc.org has many resource links

John: He provided 3 walkie talkies to camp – is that meeting their needs?
- Eric – they are cutting out a bit – all 3 are having issues
- John – those can be replaced – He and Eric exchanged email to coordinate

If anyone needs to be added to email list, send requests to c2ccacchair@gmail.com 

Next Meeting: Sunday May 3 – likely also via remote – new Zoom invite will be sent to mailing list








